



Aarza Kaur and Fairy Nicola Muller at the Weka Matariki Night at Ivy Russell Reserve.







Matariki we recognise as an opportunity to celebrate with family and friends, allowing us to come together to reflect on and share the important work our tamariki do while in play at Weka.

Kids shine

the lights

Last year we missed this celebration due to COVID 19, so we felt this year was hugely significant. Reaching out and pulling together as one, by connecting as a community in lighting up our special Ivy Russell reserve with the work of the Winton Communities Tamariki, was very special. The work of the children, to naturally create with real materials, brings to light their creative minds, they way they think outside the box and see the beauty beyond what the product is on first sight. It was visible on the night that all the ECE learning services involved have the same thinking towards allowing children to learn in nature, celebrate Matariki and recognise its importance.

GOODMAN plumbing **Good Plumbers, Great Service!**

Ian has been servicing Winton & surrounding areas for over 25 years

> Plumbing, Roofing, **Drainage, Pumps & Filters**



Contact lan Ph: 027 433 0986

Workshop: 10 Campbell Rd, Winton

THINKING OF **SELLING?**

Contact me today for a FREE appraisal!

I have buyers searching for properties in all price ranges







Assistance with Daffodil Day 2021` is needed to coordinate the Cancer Society's street appeal in Winton. Are you people/person who enjoys being out and about in your community? Would you like to know more about what is involved? We would love to hear from you!

volunteer@cansoc.org.nz phone/text Robyn 021 279 7797





Banking Help Available

couple of weeks ago I arranged for Jubilee Budgeting Services to come out and share with our community the ways that they are able to assist people with their future banking needs particularly with the demise of cheques and also the closure of our local

Iubilee see that there are three main areas of concern for residents;

- those that can use technology
- those that need to set up a system at the bank and then learn how to make use of it
- those people with no technology options.

Clearly those people who already use technology are probably well under control of their on-line finances by now. However, if you are still feeling unsure, help to become more familiar is available. For those of you who would like to set yourselves up with internet banking but are still feeling overwhelmed by this, Jubilee have team members who can go to the bank with you and then spend some time work your way through the systems until you become confident in doing it yourself.

If these options are not for you, Jubilee Budgeting Services can offer you the option of their Money Management service.

This option requires you to make an appointment and sit down with one of their team, you can work out how much money each week/fortnight you would like to be direct debited to their Trust account (in your name) and then they will take care of paving your accounts on your behalf. This is a great option particularly for our older generation who may or may not have family members around to help with finances.

As a side to the talk from Jubilee, I also invited Emma from Age Concern to speak on the topic of Elder Abuse which unfortunately can come hand in hand when family members are helping manage your finances as things become more difficult for you to understand.

Emma shared some shocking statistics with the group, those being; 81% of Elder Abuse is committed by family members or those in a relationship of trust, 50% of cases involve financial abuse and 57% of Elder Abuse cases are committed by adult children or grandchildren. Some of the risks of allowing other people to make financial and property

choices for you could be; - someone could withdraw money from bank accounts without your

- selling or transferring your assets in ways you don't agree with
- denying you money for the things you need
- not paying back loans as agreed
- pressuring you to change your will or give access to your bank accounts
- expecting you to support them paying their bills, buying them groceries or sharing your home.

So, if you are concerned that someone you know is taking advantage of you or if someone is asking you for money in a way that makes you uncomfortable, please know that support is available to help you stay in control.

Contact Louise at Winton Community Support who will help you make contact with the people and services who offer free and confidential advocacy, information and support.

Winton Garden Club

Monthly Meeting on Tuesday 13th July at 1:30pm. Anglican Hall, Meldrum St.

Please note:

Day time meeting for Winter.

For enquiries phone Marilyn 236-8990

Walking Group

If you are interested in joining us for a walk, we meet every 2nd Thurs. For particulars phone Helen 236-8698

Otautau Patchwork Group

meet every Tuesday, 9,30am at the Otautau Bowling Club, Rve Sreet, Otautau. Anyone interested in patchwork/quilting will be made very welcome. Bring your own lunch and spend the day with like-minded women indulging in your passion. Enquiries: Joyce 021 0225-1623.

Winton Business Association

AGM and Committee meeting Tuesday 17th August 5.30pm Dining Room Main Bar Top

All Welcome.

WORKPLACE FIRST AID - REFRESHER

WINTON - ST JOHN REFRESHER COURSE

This First Aid class is a revalidation for holders of any Level One First Aid certificate (less than two years old).

Refresh your first aid skills, knowledge and confidence with the latest information and techniques through practical scenarios and workstations.

You must have a current Level One First Aid certificate (from any provider) that is less than two years old to attend this refresher course.

- Tuesday 27 July
- 9.30am 4pm
- \$90 per person
- Anglican Church, Winton





Contact Southern REAP (Rural Education) to register on enquiries@reap.co.nz or call 0800 111 117



SERVICE AND SPARES

03 236-7993, A/Hrs 027 433-8649 brent@brentscammellhonda.co.nz www.brentscammellhonda.co.nz

See us now! 325 Great North Road, Winton





Annual 7

he Winton Business Assn are organising many of the popular Winton attractions and open to suggestions and support from our locals and businesses on any new ideas to make Open Day this a stand out year, for the kids and adults.

The main street shops will be the centre Date Set of attraction, along with ANZAC Oval, creating a fun, family atmosphere with live music, demonstrations, markets, PUT SUNDAY teddy bears picnic, Santa, cars, diggers, **14 NOVEMBER** food, competitions, floats & parades.

IN YOUR CALENDAR Contact us at winton.nz@outlook.com.

New printing and cutting technology in Winton







At the end of one of Winton's no exit roads, there is now a unique customised service available of laser cutting, engraving, flatbed printing and a CNC router service. The 130W laser machine, with a large cutting bed size of 600x900mm is ideal for many jobs or all sizes including one-offs. The UV flatbed printer, prints onto most flat materials - wood, acrylic, glass, aluminium etc, up to a depth of 110mm. Both machines have a rotary device where printing 360 degrees onto bottles, glasses etc is possible. Christine Summers, local Winton resident for the past 22 years is the creator and designer of csdesignz, which was established 2 years ago. Now open by appointment and all proudly Winton made.

New Customised Giftware and Prizes for Individuals and Businesses







- Customised or plain Milk crates, 2 or 4 bottles -

created from mostly recycled and natural materials.... proudly made in Winton



UNIQUE TROPHIES & GIFTWARE Phone Christine 021 1556-961 now, for information or an appointment to view www.csdesignz.co.nz



MONEY MATES COURSE STARTING

Money mates is a free, fun, interactive course lasting 6 weeks that is designed to change the way you think about your finances. Topics that will be covered include:

- · Money and Me
- · Needs and Wants
- · Goals
- · Debt
- · Savings
- · Keeping Track

To accommodate everyone and also so that couples can both take part, we are hoping to run two courses, one during the day and the other in the evenings.

Wednesdays 6.30-8.30pm 30 June to August 4th at Southern REAP, or Fridays 10am-Noon 2 July to 6 August at Presbyterian Church lounge. Contact Louise at Winton Community Support 236-9934 for more info or phone Jubilee Budget Advisory Service 0800 582 4533. This is also a great opportunity to set your teens up for a healthy financial future.



FUNDRAISERS

Winton Rotary Fundraiser Pea Straw bales

\$10 delivered, \$8 pick up. Phone Roger Caruthers 027 273-2559

RESULTS

St Thomas's Meat Raffle

Congratulations to Rebecca Excell, Natasha Mangels, Mary Gullick, Michael Crowe, Liz and Ian Findlay, who won a side of processed beef. Drawn under police supervision. Thanks to everyone who supported this raffle.

GRAB A TEAM ITS QUIZ NIGH

Central Southland Community Swimming Pool Committee fundraiser Quiz night for a new heating system

WEDNESDAY 7 July, 7.30pm Middle Pub - Lounge Bar \$20.00 per team of 4

🖟 Fabulous Raffles prizes to win , Please come along and support your local pool

Enquires: Maria Scammell 027 229-2891 Kate McRae 027 246-7052



SEEKING VOLUNTEER DRIVING MENTORS

01 SUPPORT:

Are you willing to donate your spare time and give back to our Rural Southland communities, by helping change a persons life.



02 REQUIREMENTS:

Are you over 25 years of age? Have you held a current NZ drivers licence for at least two years? Are you able to pass a police vet?

1NFORMATION FOR MENTORS:

- You will spend 1-2 hours a week with the learner.
- You will help a person achieve a life changing goal of gaining their restricted or full licence.
- Training vehicle and full training will be provided.

Contact Sheree Johnstone at Southern REAP (Rural Education) for information on: 027 269 1611 or email sheree@reap.co.nz





July 2021 <u>www.winton.co.nz</u>

Pancake Breakfast to say thanks



Steve and Guy would like to acknowledge our awesome community and the continued support you all give when it comes to our fundraising events (Blood cancer and leukaemia sky tower climb) we really appreciated it. So... one Sunday in August (date to be confirmed) we are going to be putting on a free pancake breakfast for you all to come down & enjoy just to say thank you because without your continued support and generosity we would have nothing.

Guy Johnstone, Steve Turton & the Winton Volunteer Fire Brigade.

Advertising is now available in the monthly Winton Outlook newsletter, to businesses in the wider Winton Oreti Community Board areas. There are over 900 subscribers on the mailing list, plus copies in local cafés and waiting rooms throughout Winton.

Limited spaces available, first in first serve basis.

Bookings for alternate months for 6 months: 3 advertisements. 3x 45x90mm (Vertical) \$35 each (\$105): or 3x 90x90mm \$50 each (\$150). Adverts to be supplied print ready or a design service is available for additional \$30. Email winton.nz@outlook.com for bookings.

PLEASE NOTE: Clubs, fundraiser, schools and non-profit organisations still advertise at no cost. We encourage articles and editorials of interest to be supplied to make the Winton Outlook an interesting read for everyone.

Supported by the Winton Business Assoc

COME ALONG TO WINTON NCEA 4 U

01 LEARN FOR FREE

Would you like to gain qualifications? Southern REAP offers options for parents and caregivers, to study in a relaxed environment allowing you to obtain Level 1, 2 or 3 NCEA credits.

02 SUBJECTS

There is a wide range of subjects to choose from, e.g. English, Accounting, Digital Technology, Maths, Agriculture, Home Economics and many more.

03 FREE CHILDCARE

Childcare is provided on-site during the class.



Runs during School Terms on:
Monday's 9am - 11am
Tuesday's 9am - 11am



Salvation Army Lounge
7 Dejoux Road, WINTON

Contact Southern REAP (Rural Education) on enquiries@reap.co.nz or call 0800 111 117

Senior Citizen happenings



As the colder weather settles upon us, we at the Senior Citizens are trying to keep busy with various entertainment options and activities. Our clubrooms on John Street are a warm and comfortable refuge on a miserable winter's day. Activities include weekly Indoor Bowls, '500', Euchre, Housie where we play for grocery items and a monthly concert with a variety of lively entertainers. Later this month is our annual Mid-Winter Christmas luncheon.

This year we have decided to get a caterer in and so we are looking forward to an enjoyable meal and good company. In coming months, we will be looking at arranging a bus trip which is always a good day out! During the winter months we are invited to join in on a Soup and Chat luncheon which is provided by Winton Community Support, courtesy of Vickery Trust funding. This is a popular interlude with interesting speakers chatting about local happenings all in a relaxed and casual atmosphere.

We have a small activity corner and a shared produce box so if anyone has any garden produce, eggs or similar they would like to share with our members please feel free to drop it in to the rooms. Someone is usually around in the afternoons from 1.30-3.30pm or drop it in to Louise at Winton Community Support.

Our clubrooms are available for rent, at very reasonable rates, most mornings and the odd afternoon. Contact our Secretary

May Hishon for more information, 020 410-81543. If you would like to become a member of the Senior Citizens please contact Mary Hishon, we would love to see you.

ı, <u>(11)</u>

www.nigelmolloyjoinery.co.nz

Mastercraft Kitchens by Nigel Molloy Joinery Ltd, 300 Great North Road, Winton Ph: 0800 464 435



Come and see us for a free consultation, great advice, and award winning design



"I LOVE my new Mastercraft Kitchen"





Looking back to 1972

s a nervous young man
I started my apprenticeship
as a "Commercial Hand
Typographer" on 3rd September
1962 at the printing business called
the Winton Record. Scotty and
Margaret Kilkerr were the
owner/operators and the building
was on the site where the saddlery is
now at 319 Great North Road. The
old building was one for the history
books with many old printed posters
featuring on the walls.

In those early days we printed the "Winton Newsletter" for the Winton Businessmen's & Citizens' Association. I can't remember when they gave it away but Winton Record Ltd took over the idea and called it The Winton Record.

In those early years all the printing was done by the "letterpress" method which involves solid type being inked and applied to the paper or card. There was no such things as computers or the like so all the fancy work was hand set type (individual letters composed into lines of type by hand) and the bulk text was linotype (solid lines of wording composed on a linotype machine). When I started we did not have one so had that type set up at the Southland Times. Later we acquired 2 linotypes and were able to cast lines of type from 6 point to 36 point. This was a dramatic turn around. The used lead was melted down and reused many times over.

Printing logos and pictures was not simple. We needed to send the artwork away to a block maker to cast us a zinc block which had the picture or design etched into the surface.

Then along came offset printing and this all changed. An image was created by different methods and a plate made which was attached to an offset press. This was a quicker and smoother method. With this method the need for typesetting machines was developed. The first one I used was a computer with straight type-writer wording on the screen and the wording was applied to photographic paper which had to be put through a developer to get the image. This was then cut up and pasted up to make the pages. Then the plate made and applied to the press.

Later along came more sophisticated typesetting computers which laid out the whole page and also the whole book. In all those procedures a folded sheet gives 4 pages so all newsletters that were folded sheets were in multiples of 4 pages.

Now we are in the electronic digital age anything is possible and colour is king. If an item of news is supplied online it is a simple process to fit it in to a page and no proof reading is required.

I hope the "Winton Newsletter" continues to be published in it's current format for a long time yet as it keeps the community informed on local events and news.

- Rodger Millar, Invercargill.



Come and see the team at Tyres and Wheels

From Wheelbarrow to Ag tyres and everything in between!

18 Moore Road Winton Phone: **03 236 8846**

SERVICE TRUCK now available for all your on road and on farm repairs







Essential Contact Numbers

WINTON COMMUNITY SUPPORT WORKER

Louise 236-9934 or wcsw@xtra.co.nz

HEALTH SHUTTLE

for MEDICAL appointments in Winton and Invercargill Phone 0800 103-046. (Operates by donation). A shuttle to Dunedin is also available leaving & returning daily from Invercargill.

LET'S LINK TRANSPORT SERVICE

Ken Galt 027 454-9119 or Louise 236-9934

LETS LINK ODD JOB SERVICE

Phone Louise 236-9934.

FREE SMOKE ALARM CHECKS

Checks/updates/batteries changed by a Volunteer Fireman. Phone Louise to book 236-9934

HELPING HANDS

Lawn, garden and pet care for those suffering short term medical issues. Phone Robyn Bye 0274 182-053.

WINTON LIBRARY

0800 732-542

WINTON MEDICAL CENTRE

236-7444 or Urgent Doctor Service Invercargill 03 218-8821

WINTON PHARMACY

236-7729

WINTON TRANSFER STATION

Florence Road Mondays & Wednesdays 2pm-5.30pm Fridays 12-5.30pm Saturdays 1-5pm Sundays 2-5pm

LET'S LINK FOOD BANK

Ken Galt 027 454-9119 Louise 236-9934 Andy or Lexee 027 540-1160

LOSS & GRIEF SERVICE

Appointments at Reap, Fridays 10am - 2pm Phone 0274 438-788

Church Services

Winton Christian Centre

Weekly 10am Sundays RSA Hall, Great North Road.

Catholic Church

Mass Sundays 10.30am Priest Rev Hamesh Wyatt Great North Road, Winton Contact 236-9084

Salvation Army

Sundays 11.00am Friday night youth group 7 Dejoux Rd, Winton

Presbyterian Church Winton Sunday Services

10am Traditional Service

Dipton Church Service, every 2nd and 4th Sunday, 5.30pm

Monthly lunch for the elderly who live alone. Second Thursday of each month

Coffee Club

1st and 3rd Wednesday each month, 10am. All ages.

Queries please phone office 236-9792 Tues to Fri 9am-2pm

Winton Church 11 Meldrum St, **Dipton Church** James St, Dipton Postal Address P.O Box 5, Winton Baby change facilities available.

Anglican Church Services

Weekly 10am Sundays. All welcome Cnr Meldrum St & Great North Rd

Staying 7

he flu can be anywhere, the best chance to stay healthy if you are elderly **Healthy** is to get immunised. It is free to ge flu jab if you are over 65 and I'm guessing is to get immunised. It is free to get a most of you will have had it by now. These are available from the medical centre or the pharmacy.

> For the rest of us, following some basic hygiene practices will help to keep us all healthy.

- Wash your hands regularly or use an alcohol-based hand rub
- Cover you mouth and nose with a tissue when you cough or sneeze, then dispose
- Cough or sneeze into your elbow is a tissue is not available
- Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth
- Don't share drinks
- Avoid crowded places
- Stay home if you are unwell

The roll out for the free COVID 19 vaccine is due to start soon. The vaccines that have been approved for a use in New Zealand have been tested and assessed by New Zealand Medicines and Medical Devices Safety Authority (Medsafe).

It is Medsafes responsibility to approve all vaccines for use in New Zealand, so while the process for COVID vaccines have been streamlined and they have pushed them ahead of other vaccine applications, they have all met the same standards for safety that all vaccines used in New Zealand are expected to meet.

The COVID-19 vaccine is compatible with most medications. Your Doctor or Health Professional will contact you when you are able to be vaccinated for COVID 19. Please be aware that there are some scams currently running asking you for a payment to secure your COVID-19 vaccine. Remember the COVID-19 vaccine is free.

At NO point will you be asked to pay for the vaccines I still have a few bottles of hand sanitiser available, if anyone would like one, please pop in to my office at the rear of the maternity Clinic or give me a ring on 236-9934.





Loss and Grief Centre **Rural Support**

MONTHLY VISITS

We offer specific loss and grief support for people experiencing any form of grief, including grief from; bereavement, separation, illness, isolation and other life changes. To book an appointment please contact our team

027 443-8788

lossandgriefcentre@gmail.com www.lossandgriefcentre.com



Thursday 8 July 2021 | 1.00pm - 4.30pm Winton Bridge Club, 145 Park Street, Winton

Why do I keep losing staff? How do I keep good staff? How do I create a positive working environment?

How do we attract people to the industry?

Speakers and discussion topics

Visit beeflambnz.com/events and

search for your event to register

For further information contact Megan McCall at mmccall@abacusbio.co.nz or phone 027 207 6074

)800 BEEFLAMB (0800 233 352) | WWW.BEEFLAMBNZ.COM | BY FARMERS. FOR FAR

Next edition of the Winton Newsletter will be 1st August 2021.

Closing deadline for advertising 5pm, Tuesday 20th July 2021. Business advertising available with limited spaces; 45x90mm \$30 or 90x90mm \$50

Closing deadline for articles 5pm, Sunday 25th July 2021

Information can be emailed to winton.nz@outlook.com



Receive your newsletter faster via email. Register at www.winton.co.nz/subscribe

Supported by the Winton Business Assoc